
SUP History – Smoke Tree Resort 
Use of the property for guest services began prior to its annexation into the Town in 
1961. At annexation, the property operated as a resort and restaurant in much the same 
configuration as it presently exists. The original Special Use Permit (SUP) was issued 
on March 13, 1969. There is limited information on past approvals and stipulations for 
this property. Historically, the property has not had many building permits issued or 
amendments to its Special Use Permit zoning. The latest activity included renovations 
to the restaurant in 2007 that never opened.  
 

 December 2012. Adoption of General Plan 
55 acres near the southeast area of Lincoln Drive and Mockingbird Lane were 
designated as a redevelopment area in the Town’s General Plan. Smoke Tree 
Resort is located in the “East Lincoln Drive South Development Area.” This 
development area is encouraged to have moderate intensity, mixed-use, and 
context-appropriate resort development. Refer to the attached General Plan 
policies for more information.  
 

 June 2008. Mechanical Screening on Restaurant Building   
As part of the renovation of the long-standing “The Other Place” restaurant for a 
new restaurant tenant “REM.” Various improvements to the restaurant building 
fronting along Lincoln Drive were made in 2007 and 2008. The mechanical roof 
screening on the restaurant building was the most visible element completed. The 
improvements were all in substantial compliance with the existing Special Use 
Permit. REM never opened. 
 

 2005 – 2007. Compilation of SUP records 
The Planning Department worked on a project to compile records for all Special 
Use Permit properties to better monitor these properties. This included centralizing 
stipulations. Most of the records for Smoke Tree Resort were not found.  
 

 June 1972. Amendment to the Special Use Permit to add more kitchen space 
The Town approved modification of Cottage 1 to a non-public use for more kitchen 
space. This same application appears to have been filed and approved in May 
1971. The only plan from this period is the attached site plan from 1971.   
 

 March 1969. Establishment of the Special Use Permit 
The resort was granted Special Use Permit status in 1969 with two stipulations. 
One stipulation that related to payment for condemnation of right-of-way on Lincoln 
Drive and that any new leases of commercial space be approved by Town Council. 
There are no site plans or other records available. From the attached March 13, 
1969 minutes, it appears that the changes to the site related to façade 
improvements, interior remodel, adding and paving parking areas, and dedication 
of 7 feet of right-of-way along Lincoln Drive to comply with the then 40 feet of half-
width of right-of-way. However, it does not appear the applicant dedicated or 
granted an easement for the additional 7 feet of right-of-way along Lincoln Drive. 

 














